OKLAHOMA STATE REGENTS FOR HIGHER EDUCATION

State Capitol Complex

Memo
To:

Presidents of the State System

From:

Chancellor Risser

Date:

Tuesday, March 11, 2003

Subject:
FY2003 Budget Reductions – Third round

The Director of State Finance has announced further reductions for agencies funded with General Revenue.  The cuts will be implemented in the March cash allocation and will be posted this afternoon.

The reduction announced is an additional 1.35 percent after the September reduction of 4.75 percent and the December reduction of 1.75, for a total annualized reduction of 7.85 percent in General Revenue.  

The State Regents will be taking action on a systemwide basis at the April 3rd meeting.  All institutions are asked to begin planning to implement an annualized budget reduction of 8 percent on all allocations including Section 13 Offset, grants and Brain Gain funding, up from the 6.0 percent announced in December. 

Cash allocations for General Revenue for the month of March will be changed from the previous month’s allocation by an additional 2.02 percent.  The allocation will be reduced by 11.04 percent from the original July level for March and then to 13.84 percent for the remaining month’s allocations.   

Specific details on filing your institution’s budget reductions will be forthcoming, and we will make every effort to keep you apprised as further information is received.  We are aware that many of your offices will be closed next week for spring break and will coordinate with the Office of State Finance on the budget revision deadline.

